
Sturdy Roots Credits and Thanks 
 
 
 

 
 
Gratitude is extended to: 
 
Sister Rosemary Howarth, SSND General 
Superior, for her encouragement  
Sister Brunhild Teufel, SSND, for being a gracious 
Rome correspondent 
Sister Henriette Hoene, SSND, for her memories and 
support 
Sister Mary Luke Baldwin, SSND, for her 
consultation and wisdom 
Sister Victoria Wiethaler, SSND, for recording 
stories of German SSNDs 
Sister Joanne Hanrahan, SSND, and  
S. Patricia Delaney, SSND, for their support 
Sister Carol Marie Wildt, SSND, for her expertise 
with archives. 
 
Those who helped in researching topics and 
providing resources: 
Cathy Arata  Elaine Weber 
Eileen Weisman Marjorie Myers 
Jan Berberich  Dionysia Brockland  
Barbara Brumleve  Genevieve Cassani 
Carine Dirkers Carol Jean Dust 
Sarah Hilke  Shelley Hogan 
Carol Kleba Rita Knittel 
Paul Murphy  Frances Padberg  
Ann Scholz Rita Marie Schonhoff  
Claranne Vogel  Kathleen Marie Wieck  
Sandra Spencer 

 
Those who helped in the assembly of Sturdy 
Roots: 
 
Stitching Tablecloths and Napkins: 
Mary Avila Markiewicz, SSND, for her 
coordination of tablecloth-napkin-creation and:  
Andre Aubuchon  Gemanus Bauer 
Anne Boessen  Flavia Buersmeyer 
Carmen Marie Chandler  Rita Maureen Deimeke 
Frances Dotta Frances Ann Eveler  
Regina Fox Rebecca Gabe (Japan)  
Ann Giese Mildred Glosemeyer  
Leetta Hammack Teresa Haug (Dallas) 
Henriette Hoene Regina Kabayama (Japan) 
LaVerne Kleinheider Mary Michael Koebele 
Carol Markus Josephine Niemann 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gratitude is extended to: 
 
Judy Ann Obermark Clementa Ostmann 
Maxine Pohlman Marie Vianney Pottebaum 
Beverly Reck Ruth Speh 
Marie Virginia Strubhart Cora Weismantel 
 
Dana and George Meyer for the introduction to 
Longaberger Basket Co., as well as their friendship 
and recording gifts. 
 
The Longaberger Basket Company, 1500 East Main 
Street, Newark, OH 43055-8847, for their gift of 16 
picnic baskets for Sturdy Roots. 
 
Nancy Busby, from Cotton Patch Quilt Shop in 
Lafayette, California, who designed the �Grape 
Wreath Medallion� tablecloth, featured in Wine 
Country Quilts, by Cindy Lyle Rymer and Jennifer 
Rounds, 2002. Used with permission in Sturdy Roots. 
 
Zoe Perkins, Textile Curator of the St. Louis Art 
Museum  
 
Technical assistance provided by: 
S. John LaLande Baracevic, SSND, for her 
computer assistance, Mark Braeger, for his layout 
and design skills using �Dreamweaver� and his 
patience. Elaine Marschik for her technical advice at 
The Instructional Media Center at St. Louis 
University, and S. Ellen Burrus, SSND, for her 
competence in word-processing. 

 

I am especially grateful for all School Sisters of Notre Dame, living and deceased, whose fidelity has 
made Sturdy Roots a reality. 


